STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 JULY 2017
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Janice Dyer, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft
District Councillor Virgin


	Public:
	4 

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
New Housing development – residents from Marshall Crescent raised concerns regarding the placing of sewage works as currently have ongoing problems with overflow. 

One of the residents (13 Marshall Crescent) has previously had discussions with Thames water without resolution.  Cllr Hudspeth stated it would be Thames Water’s responsibility to resolve the issue and confirmed that he would contact Thames Water himself.

Cllr Meadowcroft also suggested that maybe Environmental Health could assist.   

1255
To receive apologies for absence



Cllr Dyer.

1256
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


None received.

1257
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19 June 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None

1258
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

County Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance; nothing additional was added o his report.
1259
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

None
1260
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


(a) Status update, proposed Worton Road Housing Development

No further news regarding the new housing development.

Following the flyer distributed with the Barton Bulletin, the PC were copied into an email to 
Framptons from a resident raising concerns over the proposed development.    The Clerk 
forwarded a copy to Roger Tyers. Emails of interest following the flyer were recorded and 
sent to Roger Tyers. 



(b) PC website development 


     Nothing new to report, to be included in the next meeting agenda. 



(c) Speed signs / Traffic calming scheme  

      Cllr Meadowcroft suggested speed signs could place as follows –


Just after Sandford turn 


Top of Worton Road entering village from the Woods just before the first set of houses


Just before bridge on Kiddington Road 


Just before LED sign just before the Carpenters Arms Pub 


Clerk to proceed to buy the signs and Cllr Henderson to erect them.  



(d) Feasibility of footpath in Church Lane

               OCC confirmed no funding.

1261 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1262
Reports


(a)
 School Governors report - Cllr Henderson


Meeting held last Thursday, Cllr Henderson was unable to attend but reported that 

all discussions were confidential. 


Eco area – few problems, the governors are concerned regarding health and safety, 

will have more information at the end of August.  They have not decided how 


maintenance will be funded.


There will be an announcement regarding School and Academy status at the end of 

this week.  



(b) Highways, pavements and verge 



Proposed lay-by status, Holliers Crescent - Planning application forms to be completed and      
submitted.

Cllr Henderson reported that some areas of grass have not been mowed as should be. Cllr Henderson will mention this to the contractor.


(c)
 Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Cllr Hinton reported more incidents of unsociable behaviour – aware of who is responsible – CCTV in place and TVP informed.


Application for funding to decorate the Jubilee room with new tables and chairs, this should be completed by the end of the year.

1263
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 26 Church Lane, Proposed extensions and alterations to dwelling – no objections raised.



There were no objections to the above application.

1264
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda Jul 2017)  
ii. Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 17 Jul 2017 
Grass cutting, M Probbitts, £340 
RESOLVED

THAT, all payments listed were agreed.
1265
To receive items for next agenda

-Speed signs update

-Emergency plan


-Reverend Arthur retirement celebration


- Worton Rd Development update

-Website
1266
AOB 


Cllr Carter-Windle - A member of the public asked if the village had an emergency plan – we 
do have one in place but this should be reviewed.  Clerk to find out where it is and bring 
forward for discussion at next meeting.


Cllr Carter-Windle – Reverend Arthur will retire this year – council need to think about a 
party or something similar – all parishes will be involved.


Cllr Hinton – talked about a village celebration as previously mentioned – he would like to 
talk to the Sports and Social Club committee regarding a village style fete/fair to be held in 
2018. He had discussions with somebody from Duns Tew who mentioned that they had 
raised around £8,000, so a good fundraiser for the Church. We would need to consider other 
fetes i.e. School and other villages around.

 

Cllr Meadowcroft reported an incident with 2 Dog walkers in field north of Holliers Crescent 
who were approached by another dog walker using threatening behaviour. This has been 
reported to the Police.   


Member of public asked why we don’t have more for the young people to do to help them 
and stop unsociable behaviour – council reported that any clubs etc would be run voluntarily 
but nobody available.


Cllr Hinton reported that Chris Jones spending most of his time in the area.


Cllr Giles reported that an electrician had been booked for the Christmas lights. Cllr Clarke-
Windle and Cllr Giles will arrange to speak to Brian Wood to ensure he is happy for this to 
proceed.   

1267
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 18 Sept 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.   
4



  Signed .............................................


